
Summary of Burtle Parish Council Meeting – October 2022 

Highways Cllrs noted that the dip in Edington Road outside of Hillview and edge potholes in 

Edington Road and Station Road have been marked by Highways dept., it is hoped that the repairs 

will soon be carried out as they are becoming hazardous to road users.  

Bus shelter repairs have been completed. Call to be put out for volunteers to help treat the 

woodwork before the winter. Cllr Sandra Bull will coordinate the project. 

Parish Council Noticeboard Quotes to be obtained to install it in the front of the hall under the 

canopy.  

Speed Indicator Device and Road Safety Still waiting to hear from Highways dept regarding the 

installation of the new posts that are required to support the SID. 

Clerk to write to Towans to make them aware of reports of their lorries driving inconsiderately and 

speeding through the village.  

Finger Post by Black Bull Bridge has been repaired and replaced a little further back from the road 

to try to avoid it being hit again. 

Bike Security Marking Local PCSOs had a very successful morning at September Cafe Burtle security 

marking thirty-six bikes belonging to local people and entering them on the National Register.   

Planning Cllrs unanimously agreed to support an application for a single storey rear extension at 

Lower Whites Farm, Green Drove. 

Enforcement Issues Cllrs continue to engage with Sedgemoor Enforcement Dept, Natural England 

and Environment Agency regarding the numerous planning breaches within the parish. 

Poppies Cllrs are pleased to learn that the large poppies will be placed on the Sandpit again this 

year. They wish to thank the volunteers who organise this display and all the volunteers who carry 

out the door-to-door collection in support of the British legion Poppy Appeal in Burtle. 

 

Date and time of next meeting Wednesday 2nd November 2022 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall 


